Welcome to all of our new memberslThe size of the group precludes a more personal welcome at this time, but the good wishes are there.

I attended the Statewide meeting of the CSU Emeritus and Retired Faculty Association in Los Angeles in late June as a substitute for Wilma Krebs who was unable to attend. At that time, in line with the vote of this organization at the Spring Potluck, we affiliated with the state organization. Individual membership is NOT required, but our members are urged to join to increase the effectiveness of the group. The statewide president is Dr. Milton Dobkin of Humboldt State, who has been invited to attend our annual banquet.

The banquet is scheduled for the evening of SUNDAY, OCT. 25th, starting at five p.m. It will be held in the Redwood Room in the University Union. Our new Dean of Students, Dr. George Wayne, has been invited to represent the Administration and give us an update. The final speaker will be Dr. Donald Aibright of Fresno State (ret.). He is an old friend to many of us, having served as Admissions Officer in the days of sand and jackrabbits. Recently, he has been western head of Elderhostel and most recently was elected as Fresno County Representative to the Senior Legislature. He plans to display his Edison cylinder phonograph and play a bit of old time music.

ALMADEN WINERIES has consented graciously to donate the wine for our event in reply to a request from one of the officers. Along with everything else, Don has agreed to stop in Madera on his way north and transport the wine. Now if he and wife, Jacqueline, will only agree to do the dishes......

Along with pleasant news come some very sad. We've lost many good friends in this past year. I'm aware of Joe Aiello, Fannie Canson, Paul Herold, Charlie Howard, Peg McKoane, Doug Michell, and Margarite Mullinix. I apologize for those I've missed, but people move and the word doesn't always reach us.

In vein with the foregoing, I urge you to invite any surviving spouses to attend the banquet with you. They may not get word of the affair and 4 well be reluctant to come alone in any case. Let's not add to their sense of loss--and our own.

Bill Odell has a recently published book called When A Chip Was Off The Old Block, which contains anecdotes about CSUiflnEöuners with famous people, among other things. It's availabl.le at the Hornet Bookstore and other book stores in the area.

All for now. See you soon. R. Good, <u>President</u>, Emeritus Assoc.

Please cut and remit with appropriate payment to lames Warren, 5300

Fernwood Way, Sacramento, CA. 95841. Checks to CSU Emeritus Faculty Assoc.

Name

- (1). Annual Dues (\$5)
- (2). Banquet Reservations:

Number () . Chicken Maurice, \$11.25 each Vegetarian Lasagne, \$8.50

ADDENDUMB TO THE EMERITUS ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Dear Fellow Emerittjj;

Norman Roth wins the EARLY EAGLE EYE AWARD for pointing out flaws and ambiguities in my earlier communication. Who will be first to indicate that I couldn't spell lasagna, either?? Don't blame Elgie Fuson for this. Anyway, the following clarifications are offered:

- The Emeritus Banquet is scheduled for Sunday evening, October 28.
- 2. The social hour starts at five, the dinner at six.
- 3. Chicken Maurice is NOT a bashful French cook, but is "Boneless chicken wrapped around a delightfully different apple and almond dressing."

Please respond to Jim Warren as soon as possible to enable us to get a count for further decisions--hors d'oeuvres, etc.

PLEASE RESPOND BY TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 1990!

In case you mislaid the first letter, please cut and remit this reminder with appropriate payment to James Warren, 5300 Fernwood Way, Sacramento, CA. 95841.

Name:

- 1. Annual dues (\$5).
- 2. Banquet Reservations:
 Number (). Chicken Maurice, \$11.25 each

Vegetarian Lasagna \$8.50

Total

Thanks, Ur''